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Clerk to the Board _

State Water Resources Control Board
1001 1 Street, Sacramentc, CA 95814

Comiment Lateey — hiz;aft_ Tudustrial General Permit

Dear Water Board Commissipners:

Thl.> letter is in response fo the proposed changes in the permit. As a busihes; WO&WB SEXﬁ;ggng we
have a number of concerns regarding the proposed changes. Asa business we very aware
environmental issues currently facing California and do our best to prevent pollution from leavi JIng our site. -
We have contracted to a professional storm water company for the development-of our storm waler pregram
and have regular visits from. the local inspector. Ttis our hopethe following coneerhs will be considered in

~ your decision regarding the new permit and you will retonsider some of your proposed rules,

Our concerns are primarily in three areas. They are the new requzreﬁlent"thataii businesses will have to. get
~new SWPPP’s certified by a qualified professional listed in your preposal, the designated storm waier
practitioner, and the sampling requirements. Qur concerns are as follows

New SWPPP-
We believe that our current SWPPP and program mieets the prcpased si‘andards and feel the added expense of

* having to-get & “Certified” proféssional does nothing to further our opérations in regards to successfully
prev: eﬁtina pollution discharges. After talking with the consultasit we originally hired to develop the program,
we have discovered the SWPPP was designed to meef the proposed chianges of the last proposed permit which
are almost identical to the current proposal. Additionally, on at Teast ayearly basis we are inspected by the
iocal storm water inspector whio has not only evaliated éiir site but-also the §WPPP. We would be happy to
submita copy of the SWPPP o the board and feel this i5a better option thaa therone propased, ' :

Qualified SWPPP Pract!tio‘nerw

In otr SWPPP we have designated mdmduais respousible for our stotm water program. We have a
monitoring program in place ﬁmt inoludes storin logs, pre-storni inspections, the required annual report
records and training records. If this requirement is impcmed we encourage you io make the program an
internet based program as changes in personnel can cause issues and wunnecessary costs of sending new peop]e
to tr ammg events.

Sampling-

In regards to sampling, this has always been an area of concern fn de¢iding if a rain event was qualified or
not. Gaining clarification on this issue is welcome. As farasthe amoutit of sampling we believe it should
remain the same. We also have concerns regarding the mixing of samples. As we have several discharge
locations that are equany split in regards to our industrial areas arid feel we are competent enough to take
equal samples and mix them together successfully‘? This requirement ¢ adds work and expense and does
absolutely nothing to further success of a sample.

Thank you for conmdermg our concerns and we hope you will use them in making your final decision. Please
feel free to contact us for further information or with any questions y&u miglit have,

 Sincerely,

MICKEY COFFMAN
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